
Hello Year 10,

I hope you and your families are 
well and keeping safe in this 
challenging time.

It is so lovely to have Year 10 
back in for face to face teaching. 

Well done for this half term, I am 
impressed by the dedication most 
of you have had to your subject 
areas. Please keep it up moving 
into the summer term. 

Enjoy your well deserved break 
and enjoy your Easter treats we 
are here if you need anything!

Take care and stay safe

Ms Johnson 

Y10 top Achievement 
Point receivers this 

half term – well 
done!
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Year 10 Resilience Award winners this term

Eva-Maria Baican-Vist
Aiden Bassett
Tyler Clay
Arda Fatik
Tayden Field

Good news from 
around the globe!

Who are these famous 
historical women?

WWII vet knitted and donated over 
400 hats to salvation army, vows to 

continue “until I take my last breath”

Man with autism pens heartfelt letter to his future 
coworkers and the job offers are pouring in

Bruno Hascec
Jake Mathews
Isabelle  Milner

Gregory Protopapa
Leah Sakizcioglu

Leah Smith
Heyden Sookaree

Bradley Taylor
Lelde Voita
Helin Yadirgi

• Heyden Sookaree
• Sila Demir
• Jaiden Allen
• Louie Jaycock
• Ana Hall Alvarez
• Mario Cusano
• Eleanor How
• Cosmina Balan
• Jake Mathews
• Aimee Jordan
• Ciara Keilty

https://tanksgoodnews.com/2021/03/17/autism-letter-linkedin/


Speakers for 
Schools

There are lots of 
virtual work 
experience 

opportunities 
available with 

Speaker for Schools

Remember to 
apply!
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‘NHS-NextGen Nurse’ work experience summary
Meliha Redzhep
The NHS-NextGen Nurse work experience was to help young people find out about a 
career where you can make a difference, help save and improve people’s lives. At the work 
experience, we explored the different roles in nursing: children’s nursing, adult nurse, 
learning disability nurse, mental health nurse and nursing associate. We also talked to 
other nurses about their past, what led them into choosing a career in nursing, their 
workdays and what they have to do, and the most useful advice to give to someone. 
Overall, the work experience was extremely beneficial because it showed us a realistic 
perspective into what it is really like to work as a nurse and it got you to think a lot about 
what you want to do with your future career.

‘NHS-NextGen Nurse’ work experience summary
Sultan Guzel
In the work experience we listened to multiple different nurses throughout the whole 
session, they were talking about their experiences and journeys in becoming a nurse, they 
also explained the different types of nursing. At the beginning of the session, we had to 
answer the poll questions in the chat and then discussed each poll individually and the 
correct answers for each question. We were also placed in breakout rooms throughout the 
session where we had to discuss the given topics. One of the topics we had to discuss was 
about an NHS advert we had to watch, which was about males in the nursing sector. If you 
were lucky enough to get a guest speaker in your breakout room they answered and 
discussed any questions which was very helpful (I was placed in a breakout room once with 
a guest speaker). After the breakout rooms finished, one person from each group shared 
their group’s thoughts with everyone else.  Overall, I really enjoyed the experience and 
listening to all of the guest speakers and their personal experiences. 
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Target Oxbridge
Congratulations to our students that 
gained a place at Target Oxbridge! I 

know you worked extremely hard on 
your applications. Students who were 

successful are:
Imogen 

Aya 
Desearea
Catrina

Gabrielle

Hello Year 10,

Thank you for all your hard work this term, through lockdown and in school. Your resilience 
to any situation that is thrown at you is outstanding and inspiring. To go from learning at 
home on a Friday to being back in uniform and in your lesson on Tuesday was done with 
maturity, dedication and respect for our school community.

As a year group your attitude to learning is fantastic and for that I know myself and Ms 
Johnson are proud to be part of your team! Please have a well deserved break and come 
back fresh and ready to take on a new term.

All the best 
Miss Gibbins

Work Experience Highlights

By Ruby Gunes

My work experience with Johnson Matthey was thoroughly enjoyable. The main topic was 

women working in STEM jobs and female empowerment which I am very passionate about! 

We took time watching different videos about gender stereotypes, then collectively agreed 

that they needed to change and later discussed topics related to this. It was fun and 

intriguing to discover what everybody else thought about the subject and I left feeling 

positive, hopeful and ready for a new society.



We have had a positive half term
with lots of events taking place, 

well done for the Year 10’s 
contribution to this.

Year 10 Student Bulletin

Spring term form time house competition points update – Year 10

 

 

1st   2nd   3rd   4th   5th   6th  

Pankhurst  Turing  Shackleton Bevan  Austen Bader 
5398 5126 4788 4714 4375 4373  
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Year 10 work hall of fame

Litmus Project entry: Abigail Blunt

Congratulations on your Litmus Project entry with 
Cambridge University! Well done for your continued 

effort.
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Year 10 work hall of fame


